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Please view the phasing map on page two. 

 
Week of July 8 

• Grading and paving of the Phase 1 and Phase 2 partial reconstruct areas were completed. 
• Removal of blacktop was completed across all the Phase 1 Full Reconstruct areas.  
• Driveway removals were started on the Phase 1 Full Reconstruct areas. 
• Excavation of the street section was started on Chesterfield Way. 
• Class 5 was placed in the excavated areas of Chesterfield Way. 

 
Week of July 15 

• The contractor will continue to excavate and grade along Chesterfield Way early in the 
week. Gravel is being placed in the excavated areas, so the surface is drivable. 

• After completing excavation of Chesterfield, the contractor will begin to excavate along 
200th Street followed by Chili and Chevelle Avenues. 

• While the contractor is excavating the roadway, you may not be able to get through 
with your vehicles. If you see the backhoe on your street, please be prepared for delays 
or to take alternative routes. The contractor will knock on your door prior to digging up 
the street in front of your home. 

• Due to large amounts of rain, concrete work has been pushed back to the week of July 
22. Notices will be handed out providing an exact date when that is known. 
 

Parking, access, and detour information 
During construction, the contractor will typically work from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. On-street parking 
will not be available during working hours. If you need to leave past 7 a.m., you may need to 
park on another nearby street. Access to driveways will be restored at the end of each work day 
except during the concrete work. If you have a recreational vehicle (boat, camper, etc.) that you 
need a place to park during the concrete work, the Township has approved parking at the 
Maintenance Facility located at 2577 Vermillion River Trail. Please park in the southwest corner 
of the Maintenance Facility Parking Lot. Please register your name, number, and license plate at 
Town Hall prior to parking at the Maintenance Facility in case the Township needs to get in 
contact with you. You may also park in the Town Hall Parking Lot off 197th Street prior to July 
31. All vehicles must be cleared out of the Town Hall Parking lot by July 31. Call Jeff Hince with 
the Township at (651) 470-5056 with any questions regarding parking. 
 
Contacts 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this update or the project in general, please 
contact Eric Hauser at (507) 276-6695. 
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